Steven Seee

From: Adam Durant <adamdurant@live.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 12:12 PM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee
Subject: House Bill 8237

Dear Representative Fogarty,

| am writing to you to please ask for your support in passing House Bill 8237. You may recall that | work as a nurse
anesthetist at South County Hospital. Recently Lifespan has begun to train Nurse Practitioners to administer the
powerful anesthetic Propofol to patients undergoing elective Gl procedures. | have great respect for NPs however this is
not within their skillset. They are not adequately trained to deal with a patient who stops breathing because of this
medication. Please support our bill which prohibits the NPs from acting in this dangerous situation. Piease feel free to
contact me if you have any questions. Thanks Kathy | hope to see you around the neighborhood soon!!

Sincerely,
Adam Durant APRN CRNA
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